January 22, 2008

Ontario Energy Board



Sent by Regular Mail and Email
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor

2300 Yonge Street

Toronto, Ont

M4P 1E4

Attn:  Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Re:  Request for Intervenor Status – Notice of Amended Application – Leave to Construct a Transmission Reinforcement Project Between the Bruce Power Facility and Milton Switching Station, All in the Province of Ontario (Bruce to Milton Transmission Reinforcement Project) -      New File # 2007-0920
Please be advised that the Municipality of West Grey Council is requesting Intervenor Status regarding Hydro One’s Amended Application.

At its meeting held on January 21, 2008 West Grey Council passed the following resolution:

“RESOLVED THAT, the Council of the Municipality of West Grey hereby requests the CAO/Clerk to forward correspondence to the O.E.B. regarding the proposed transmission corridor, in terms of the position of the Municipality on the preferred option; expected compensation for impact of project on the rural infrastructure of the Municipality; and to request intervenor status and reimbursement of Municipal costs associated with same.”
The transmission corridor is partially located in the Municipality of West Grey, therefore, West Grey has a vested interest in discussing the potential negative impacts that the Municipality and its residents will be subject to.
The Municipality of West Grey has identified that there will also be negative impact on our rural infrastructure, such as our roads and bridges and the expectation is that our Municipality will be financially compensated to maintain our infrastructure.  
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In addition, West Grey is seeking costs from the applicant since the cost of our intervention made necessary by the proposed new transmission route refinement should be borne by the corporation proposing the new corridor and not by the ratepayers of this municipality.
The Municipality of West Grey is in favour of the new transmission line following the existing corridor, save and except the proposed route refinement around Camp Creek wetland, to avoid negative impact on the wetlands.  West Grey does not support the proposed new line route refinement options around Hanover through West Grey.
Please find attached, a copy of correspondence to Hydro One Networks Inc., from the Municipality of West Grey, dated December 5, 2007 regarding Better Public Consultation of the Placement of the Proposed Third Transmission Line through West Grey – No Support for the Proposed New Line Route Refinement Options Around Hanover through West Grey.  A response with regard to that correspondence was requested.  To date, no response from Hydro One Networks Inc. has been received, only a call confirming receipt of correspondence.

Please note, my email address has been changed to:  robinsonc@westgrey.com
Yours truly,
ORIGINAL SIGNED BY CHRISTINE ROBINSON
Christine Robinson

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk

The Municipality of West Grey

Email Copy Sent to:

Hydro One Networks Inc.
8th Floor, South Tower

483 Bay Street

Toronto, Ont

M5G 2P5

Attn:  Glen MacDonald, Senior Advisor – Regulatory, Research and Administration
